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Senate and House Committees Slated to Consider Transportation Spending Bills

Tomorrow, the House Committee on Appropriations will conduct a full committee markup of the Transportation-Housing appropriations bill for Fiscal Year 2011. Also tomorrow, the U.S. Senate Committee on Appropriations, Subcommittee on Transportation and Housing will conduct a markup of its transportation spending bill for Fiscal Year 2011 appropriations legislation. I look forward to promptly sharing the outcome of both committee markups with the Board.

I-405 Sepulveda Pass Improvements Project

Media Relations issued a news release this morning announcing that the I-405 Sepulveda Pass Improvements Project contractor is scheduled to begin demolition of the first half of Sunset Bridge in West Los Angeles starting this Friday, July 23, 2010 for six consecutive nights.  Demolition work and associated closures will be conducted during night-time hours only. Demolition activities are expected between the hours of 9:00 p.m. and 6:00 a.m., with bridge demolition occurring between 12:00 a.m. and 4:00 a.m. During demolition, Sunset Bridge will be closed in both directions each night. Sepulveda Boulevard and both directions of the I-405 freeway near the bridge will be closed alternately for two nights each. To maintain motorist access through the area, Sepulveda Boulevard and freeway closures will not take place simultaneously. Demolition and reconstruction of the bridge will be done in stages, with the southern half of the bridge removed first, followed by approximately 10 months of reconstruction. The contractor will then demolish and reconstruct the northern half of the bridge in the same manner. We have provided the City and Caltrans-approved detours for motorists around the construction area during night-time work activities. Detour maps are also now available on the project website www.metro.net/405.

Metro Orange Line Extension Project
The Metro Orange Line Extension Project contractor will utilize a portion of the south parking lot at the Chatsworth Metrolink/Amtrak Station as a construction staging area. Metrolink/Amtrak patrons are encouraged to park on the north parking lot. This activity is scheduled to take place Thursday, July 22, 2010 through the end of construction in the summer of 2012. Please read the attached notice for further details.
http://libraryarchives.metro.net/DB_Attachments/100719_South_Parking_Lot_07_22_10_eng_spa.pdf
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